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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

FINAL PAVERS LAID IN THE HERITAGE PATH  
 

The 150th committee have finished the heritage path with another 96 stamped pavers added to the 

path, thanks to all who have helped with the construction,  a special thanks to Deb Delahunty and 

Kevin Albert  for leading this project. 
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2019  

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
 

12 June Holbrook happenings: M/tea 10am Submarine Café, Raymond St Holbrook. 

  Lunch 1pm The Ten Mile Café, 120 Albury St, Holbrook. 

  Depart St Paul’s 8.45am. 

 Contact: Annette Brown 0456 370257 or Lenore Clothier 0458 265221. 
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  

Friendship in Action  

Thank you to all our members who made and do-

nated cakes and slices for our Mothers Day Cake 

Stall, also items for our raffle. 
 

The lucky mum who won the beautiful basket of 

goodies was Megan Hillary of Jindera. 

Congratulations. 
 

Made by locals lots of handmade jewellery, bags, 
baby items and woollen items etc. for sale. 
 

Keep a look out on the first Saturday of the month 

(morning) when the shop will be open and remem-
ber we can open any other time by appointment. 
 

Eileen (0400 424 437) Annie (0409 309 387) 

JINDERA  COTTAGE  CRAFT  SHOP  
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BUY 

LOCAL            
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Native Plant Giveaway  
West Hume Landcare and the Squirrel Glider LAMP Project are running a Native Plant Giveaway for both 

West Hume Landcare members and locals in the area indicated by the map.  

The aim of the Native Plant Giveaway includes:  

· offering locals a chance to use local native plants in gardens and on their farms,  

· learning about local plants suitable for gardens and revegetation projects,  

· learning about projects and opportunities to do further planting and revegetation works and  

· meeting some of the people involved in local groups and organisations that also do revegetation works.  

Overview  

Orders will remain open until 80 orders of 15 plants 

have been submitted.  

Only one order per household will be accepted.  

Ineligible orders from outside the designated areas or 

for more than 15 plants will be deleted.  

Ensure you are available to pick up your plants on ei-

ther Wed 19th June, 9am - 6pm or Sunday 23rd 

June, 8am - 12pm from Wirraminna Environmental 

Education Centre, Howlong Rd, Burrumbuttock.  

Contact Kathie Le Busque on Kathie@petaurus.net.au 

to request an information pack, for further details 

on the plant species available.  

When you’re ready to place your order, go to: 

form.jotform.co/83437799997890.  

DO YOU WANT TO LEARN SOME  

CHINESE COOKERY 
 

WE HAVE CLASSES ARRANGED FOR  

(15TH JUNE, 2019 ) FULLY BOOKED 

AND 

22ND JUNE, 2019  

(10 SPACES AVAILABLE) 

1.30 P.M. AT THE HUB. 

COST PER PERSON $45 

 

PHONE DENISE FOR FURTHER INFO 0411282320 

SPONSORED BY RURAL CARE LINK INC. 
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Sincere thanks to the Committee and Members of the  
Jindera Golf Club for hosting Allan’s commemorative  

9 hole celebration of his life. Allan loved every minute 
spent at the golf club and we are very grateful to the  

Committee and Members for granting Allan’s final wish. 
The golf day was a perfect send off and will  

always be remembered. 
 
 

The Family of Allan Justin 
  

FOR ALL YOUR BOARDING NEEDS, CATS and DOGS 

DOGGY DAYCARE 

   268 Jelbart Road, Jindera   

02 6026 3830 

The Museum continues to provide interesting 
events with this past month seeing 90 people en-

joying a camp fire oven meal in the grounds of 

the Museum to the magic background music of 
WhiteLine.  A trial run the week before allowed 

the volunteers to be guinea pigs from cooking in 

the old bread oven...... yum. 

We continue to host school excursions with three 

taking place this past month; Holy Spirit, Victory 

and Trinity Anglican College.  Coach bookings 
continue also and it’s great to see them spread out 

into Jindera after their Museum visit. 

The main store cellar is now partially used as a 

secure storage area with work undertaken by Mo-

dem Constructions. 

The Executive continues to keep their eyes peeled 

for grant opportunities and to liaise with other 
like organisations to keep abreast of trends. 

Planning is well underway for the Heritage Din-

ners to take place in June and July.  Great to see 

these returning as they were for many years a 

must attend event for Jindera and surrounds. 

We wish Joan, a long term volunteer, a great trip 

overseas and safe return. 

If you have an interest in becoming involved, 
drop in during opening hours and leave your con-

tact details. We have a great crew and would wel-

come you. 

Watch this space for upcoming events and don’t 

forget to visit this amazing Jindera asset with 

family and friends. 
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Jindera Red Cross  
 

On Tuesday 7th May 2019 at the Red Cross meeting in Jindera, a 

report was given of the success of the Blumes Winter Fashion Show.  
 

A  lovely display of winter clothes were on display and sales were brisk raising $350 which was sent to 

Red Cross Head Quarters for Red Cross Calling.  A light luncheon was enjoyed by all.  
 

The raffle was won by Karen Freeman and the lucky door winners were Marie Carrall, Carol Moretti, 

Valmae Ryan,  Martha and Erin Ryan. 
 

The Annual Zone Conference will be held at Culcairn on Wednesday 22nd May at which several mem-

bers will be attending.  
 

The next Jindera Red Cross meeting will be: 

4th June 2019 at 1.30pm at the School of Arts Hall, Jindera. 

   Message from Australian Red Cross 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE: A HOW-TO GUIDE TO HELPING OTHERS AND CHANGING THE WORLD  
Here’s our ultimate list of things you can do today to make a difference  

and help change the world for the better.  

Life isn’t about possessions and accomplishments. It’s about what you’ve done with those things – what you 

have given back. It’s about caring enough for others and 

seizing the opportunity when you  

have the chance to do some good. 
 

So, how can you help?  Here's some inspiration: 
Give away your pre-loved clothes, Be a friendly face, 

Pledge your birthday 

Be a changemaker, Share the messages,  

Learn to save lives, Volunteer, 

Give to a cause close to your heart, Advocate for a cause 

and Donate your blood. 

 

WELCOME 

MEN or WOMEN  
To  

VOLUNTEER  
                         EITHER:  FULL or HALF DAYS 

CONTACT:   

Denise – Welfare Officer 

Email: dosb1405@gmail.com 

Phone: 0411 282320 

http://membership.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jrdiyhiy-kdkuldkiw-o/
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News from  

Rural Care Link 
 

The services of Rural Care Link continue with 

the assistance of our dedicated volunteers. 

Our office continues to be manned for those 
seeking assistance with the phone diverted and/or 

able to be checked when there is no one physically 

in attendance. We no longer provide actual food 

vouchers but in their stead provide the food re-
quested which is topped up with supplies we have 

stored for emergencies.   

Referrals this month have included Financial 
Counselling and Centrelink assistance.   

Our Op Shop had an amazing month, with the 

days leading up to and the day of the Garage Sale 

being boomers.  We thank you for your donations 
and support which allow us to do our work across 

the Greater Hume Shire.  Without this and our 

amazing Volunteers we would be nothing.  We 
have two new volunteers commencing this month 

and of course would welcome more.  Trish, our 

former Admin Assistant, now carries out that role 

as a volunteer when family commitments allow. 

Networking with other services continue with 

our Chairman and Secretary attending Partnership 

Agency meetings in Albury and Greater Hume to 

ensure we remain aware of opportunities for our 
clients. 

In the past month or so our Secretary has ap-

plied for three grants to allow us to plan for some 
exciting and new workshops at the Hub, targeting 

issues which have presented to us over the past 

year or so. 

Two upcoming events of a more social nature 
are Chinese Cookery classes and a Makeup work-

shop targeting the more mature woman, although 

younger people would of course be welcomed.   
Ads for these are included in this edition of Jindera 

News. 

We again auspiced the Annual Jindera Garage 

Sale which was well supported.  Thanks again to 
Leeny and Greg Mason and family for their organi-

sation skills, Mary-Lynne and Pat Hayes for being 

the registration site for those taking part and to 
those who assisted both on the previous  day and 

day of the Event in distributing and collecting the 

Garage Sale signs which were once again provided 

by Ray White Real Estate. 
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Heart Foundation Walking is coming to a town near you! 
As part of the Culcairn Healthy Towns Challenge, Alicia from the Heart Foundation will be holding information sessions in Culcairn, 

Henty, Holbrook and Jindera. The sessions will cover: 

Information about Heart Foundation Walking 

The benefits of physical activity and keeping your heart healthy 

How to use the Heart Foundation Walking app 

Upcoming Walking challenges 

Walking is a great way to stay healthy and to meet the recommended 30 minutes of daily physical activity.  

All sessions are free and open to everyone. So, whether you are already part of a walking group, have been thinking about joining a 

group or would just like some more information. Join us for a walk and to learn more about keeping your heart healthy. 

Tuesday June 18th 

When What Where 

11am – 12pm Information Session Holbrook Library 

2pm – 3pm Information Session Jindera Library 



 

June 2019—edition 256                                                                                                             Page  10 



 

June 2019—edition 256                                                                                                             Page  11 



 

June 2019—edition 256                                                                                                             Page  12 



 

June 2019—edition 256                                                                                                             Page  13 

 

 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM on 
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Jindera CWA News 
The CWA held a very successful and friendly Confer-
ence in the Albury Entertainment Centre which was 

hosted by the Murray Group.     

Arch Deacon Catie Inches-Ogden from North Albury 

Anglican Parish co-conducted the welcoming church 
service at which over 900 people attended.  Following 
the church service several members from Murray 

Group attended a Twinning dinner at Soden’s Hotel 
with Wanthella Group.  Jindera Branch had helped this 
drought stricken branch by paying CWA membership 

for their members for 2019. 
 

During the course of the Conference over 5 days, 24 

motions and 5 motions of urgency were discussed.  Re-
sults of these will be published in the CWA Journal. 
Excellent and delicious lunches were prepared by the  

Albury Entertainment Centre catering service and were 
much appreciated by everyone. 
 

COMPETITIONS – THE BEST OF THE BEST IN NSW C.W.A. 
HANDICRAFT -  Murray Group was placed equal second overall. 
Jindera’s Kay Thompson received 10/10 for her cross stitch picture, she was one of top 10 in NSW. 

COOKING – Jindera’s Virginia Morey was place 3rd with her Lime Cake.    Congratulations ladies. 
 

Martins Tours took visitors to Beechworth and Albury surrounds.           The Conference closed on Friday, 

10th May.  
 

STATE PRESIDENT   -  Annette Turner from White Cliffs completed a 3 year term as President and the 

new President is Stephanie Stanhope from Bega.  
 

JINDERA NEXT MEETING IS WEDNESDAY 5TH JUNE  

IN THE SCHOOL OF ARTS HALL 10AM – ALL WELCOME. 
 

REMINDER  -  FRIDAY 21ST JUNE JINDERA BRANCH WILL HOST THE MURRAY GROUP  

INTERNATIONAL DAY ON NEW GUINEA. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship. 

Bev. Blair. 

Publicity Officer. 

CONFERENCE HOSTESSES - “LADIES IN PINK”   

L-R  Olivia Hanel (Jindera)  Lyn Jacobsen (Pleasant Hills) 

Janet Broockmann (Albury).  
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Greater Hume Children Services… What have we been  

getting up to  
Where has the weeks, months gone, lots and lots happening, some very special 

playgroups in the last month, May has been very busy?   
 

We had a Playgroup in the Greater Hume Shire 

community. A big thank you, to Burrumbuttock 

Preschool who provided the venue for this 

morning’s playgroup session. We enjoyed ex-

ploring their wonderful outside play spaces. 

Working together we made football goals, be-

fore sharing in a kick of the football! The dirt pit 

was a hive of activity with lots of shared play 

and learning. What a wonderful morning ex-

ploring this space and connecting with others. 

Thank you so much for having us. Then we 

celebrated what an important role families play 

in community wellbeing at our National Fami-

lies Week Playgroup at Jindera Hub. It takes a 

village to raise a child and it was wonderful to 

see so many educators, children, parents and 

community members at Playgroup. 

  
 

 

On 18th May Gerogery Public School held a family fun day for 

the OSHC service,. The OSHC program works Monday to Fri-

day before and after school, if you are interested please con-

tact Lisa , Emma or GHCS for further information. 

 
 

And last but not least, 

Greater Hume Chil-

dren Services had a 

huge turnout for our 

Biggest Morning Tea 

Playgroup at Jindera 

Community Hub on 

Thursday 23rd May 

2019. We were very 

lucky to have a visit from Kentucky Farm, getting to spend time 

up close with the animals. The two Alpacas, Caramel and Lollipop 

joined Fiona who shared the Alpacas with Maracas Story with the 

children and Educators. We enjoyed a lovely shared morning tea 

after the Story, along with the Orange Juice freshly squeezed by 

the children.  

Special thank you to Woolworths, at Whitebox Rise Wodonga 

who kindly donated to our morning tea. A huge thank you to all for 

coming and donating to this wonderful cause we managed to 

raise over $230.  

BUY LOCAL 
BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS 

and keeps our town alive. 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL 
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The village came alive with hundreds of people 

roaming and driving through the streets. The beau-

tiful weather encouraged many locals to get out 

and about and provided many opportunities to 
catch up with neighbours and friends. Reports 

about the day were mixed:  
 

Negative - it was slow; sales not as robust; takea-
way food outlets were not as busy; advertising 

poor  

Positive - sales were great; we sold out; I heard it 
advertised on the radio; and it is a great social 

event for the town . 
 

Over 70 registrations were received and 170 maps 

sold. This annual garage sale show cases the vil-
lage and surrounding area to many visitors who 

travel form North East Victoria and the Southern 

Riverina.   The wellness benefits to the community 
is vast through the opportunity to declutter, find a 

bargain and social networking. In addition, the 

proceeds are used to assist the local community. 

We are very grateful for the sponsorship of Ray 

White Albury, Jindera Post Office, Jindera Bak-
ery, Jindera IGA, Next Level Café, Fire and Ice 

Training and The Fox and Brew. These businesses 

contribute to the cost of advertising leaving the 

total amount raised of $1591 available to the Rural 

Care Link for community needs.   

In its 21st year, the Jindera Community Garage Sale continues to be a successful event.  
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Buyers, sellers and happy on-lookers at the Jindera Community Garage Sale. 
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— CONTACT US TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT — 

We are a firm of Chartered Accountants who provide quality  
Taxation, Accounting and Business Management Services. 

Both Mark and Terri have many year’s experience in public accounting and taxation  

affairs for a broad range of clients in business, including Self-Managed Super Funds. 

Office: 621 Macauley Street, (Cnr: Guinea and Macauley Sts) Albury, NSW 2640. 

Postal Address: P.O. Box 721, Albury, NSW 2640. 

Email: terri@bjan.com.au or mark@bjan.com.au Visit our Website for further information at www.bjan.com.au  

mailto:terri@bjan.com.au
mailto:mark@bjan.com.au
http://www.bjan.com.au
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 
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The annual Jindera Fun Run for 2019 

This event was held at Jindera on Sunday 28th May with many members of this great local 

community taking part in the run. A big thank you to all the sponsors and organisers. 
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Taryn, of Body Beautiful Jindera, has kindly offered her professional knowledge 

to Rural Care Link in order that we might run a: 
 

Over 50s make-up and how to apply it..  

Workshop. 

1.00 pm July, 2nd 2019  

at The Hub 

 

This workshop is specifically designed for the more mature woman, whose skin 

has changed over the years but other age groups are also welcomed of  course. 

Bring your current makeup with you. 
 

Bookings essential  for catering purposes …. as  afternoon tea will be provided. 

Cost is $20 per person. 
 

Bookings to Denise Knight (Secretary—Rural Care Link)  

on 0411282320 or dosb1405@gmail.com 

Winners of the 2019 Jindera Fun Run 

Congratulations to St John's Lutheran School 
Jindera who took out the trophy for the 2019 

Primary Schools Challenge. 

Congratulations to the overall Men's and Women's 10km 

winners today: Ashley Hoffman and Julianna Phelps  

Congratulations to the Jindera Netball Club who 
took out the Inaugural Club Challenge with more 

participants than the Jindera Football Club!  

A great effort by all. 



 

June 2019—edition 256                                                                                                             Page  22 

 

 

THE JINDERA  
COMMUNITY FORUM  
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Jindera Anglers Club  —  Firewood Raffle Winner 
 
 

The winner of the Firewood Raffle 
held at the annual Jindera Garage 

Sale was Sharon from  

Culcairn who gave the wood  

to her dad in Wodonga ....... 

….. he was very happy. 

 

A happy Mark receiving his trailer load 

of wood his daughter won and gave to 

him.  

Ph: 6025 9260 
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JINDERS ANGLER’S CLUB Inc. 

Phil, the cowboy, even got a nice cod and did a classic 

release of an oversize fish as well  

Tylar Herard  

with a nice cod  

 

April saw the club fairly 

active with wood getting 
and raffling the wood as 

well as the Annual garage sale, Wombat also assist-

ed the SWAA with the Yanco field days promotion 

and we managed to fit in a fishing competition as 
well. 

The wood raffle and garage sale were successful, 
and this will allow the club to restock Murray cod 

at the 12 mile reserve again this year. 

Thanks to all the members who cut, split and sold 
tickets for the firewood raffle and also thanks to 

everyone who assisted with the food sales at the 

garage sale.          Fanbloodytastic effort!!   

The fishing comp held on the 5th, 6th and 7th 

April with the majority of fishers heading to the 

upper Murray, Graham had the camp set up bril-

liantly with a huge fire going all weekend successful 
comp and the camp. 

The winners of the comp were best bag Bryan 

Shannon 5.37, including catch and release fish, best 
fish junior went to Tylar Herard with a 59cm cod, 

Tylar also had best catch and release fish with 2 

cod, 87cm and 92cm, Tylar also was awarded larg-

est fish released for the comp. Laz Peli also caught 
and released a 68cm Murray cod. All oth-

ers....thanks for coming and a great weekend away. 

Next fishing comp is on as we write this article. 

The final fishing comp for the year will be an 

open comp on June 21st,22nd and 23rd, commencing 

at 4pm Friday with the weigh-in at 4pm Sunday at 
the clubhouse. 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

 AGM, ANNUAL PRESENTATIONS  

and Gourmet meal will be held at the clubhouse  

on Sunday 7th July, from 12 noon,  

main meal will be served around 1.30'ish  

Anglers members hard at work feeding the garage sale participants  
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What Great weather for golf, the course has enjoyed 
the rain and is looking a picture, the hard work of 
David Briggs and his band of volunteers is a credit to 

them. 

The club is currently sinking an exploratory bore in 

the search for water and with the extended water 
lines will be able maintain tees and greens through 
the driest of years. 
Also a professional synthetic greens contractor has 
been engaged to asses and fix issues with the synthet-
ic carpet stretching/shrinking on the 2nd,5th and 
6th greens, the other greens are having remedial work 
done as well. 

 Vets golf continues every Wednesday with tee off 
at 9.00am sharp. 

 2nd June 3rd Round of club championships and 
monthly medal tee off 11.30 to 12  

 9th June Queens birthday stableford  

 16th June stableford and round 1 of Col Rain-
bow match play  

 23rd June stableford  

 30th June stableford  
 All Tee Off Times 11.30 TO 12 noon  

Results 
 

Easter Comp. 

Winner Bob Sheerans 37, r/up G. Schilg 36 ball 

comp Craig McMillan 35, Stu Millar 31 
 

5.5.19 Monthly Medal and second round club cham-

pionships.  

Winner S. McMillan 69, r/up B. Polkinghorn 71c/b, 
balls B. Sheerans 71, A. Melbourne 73, A. Decker 

74,   C. McMillan 75, P. Kilo 75, NTP S. Millar 
16thH, B. Sheerans 7th 
 

12/5 Mothers Day Stableford 33 c/b  r/up D. Briggs 
33, balls G. Schilg 31. B. Sheerans 31, C. McMillan 
30   NTP  D. Briggs 3rd 
 

Wendy Wright Memorial Day 2 ball Ambrose. 

Winners G.Schilg  and A. Melbourne 72, Mens hand-
icap winners B. Sheeerans and F. Carmody 65.25, 
Mixed handicap winners J. & D, Gray 68, best net 

score and Wendy Wright Shield winners G. Schilg 
and A. Melbourne 61.75 balls D. Klein and A. Deck-
er 66.5, D. Briggs and B. Polkinghorn 66.75, B. 
Wright and N. Wayneberg 69.75, R. & C McMillan 

70.5.   NTP 3RD J. Gray, 9th J. Fuaux, 16th A. Mel-
bourne 
 

28/4 stableford. Winner D. Klein 37, r/up A. Mel-
bourne35, balls C. McMillan 34, D. Briggs 32, G. 
Preston 32  NTP B. Sheerans 7th, C. McMillan 9th 

and P. Kilo 7th  

 

Ladies: 

Jindera Ladies have represented the club in the 
MDGA Pennant competition with mixed results, the 
ladies look great in their new outfits. However it’s a 
pity about the result going down 4-1 to Henty. 

Happy Hitting and remember  

the course is always open for social golf. 

No more wrinkles on the second, Dave, Ken and synthetic 

green contractor hard at work. 

 More volunteer work on the revamped tees, re-done,  

enlarged and ready to go. 

Social golfers enjoying the Jindera Golf course 
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Jindera Golf Club Ladies pennant team looking great in new club outfits  

The ladies are at rear Sandra Kilo, Virginia Ebert, front  Heather Chaston, Ros McMillan and Judy Gehrig   
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 

0448 004  706 


